
MINUTES 
 

The Garrett County Board of License Commissioners / Liquor Control Board held their 
December meeting in the Commissioner’s Office on Tuesday, November 22, 2016 at 3:00 
PM.  Present for the meeting was Chairperson David Moe, Commissioner Lisa Herman and 
Administrator to the Board Deborah R. Owston. 
 
Chairperson Moe called the meeting to order.  The Board signed mileage sheets.  The 
expense reports for July thru December 2016 were approved for mileage reimbursement. 
 
The November 3, 2016 minutes were reviewed and approved by the Board.  Chairperson 
Moe made a motion to approve the minutes.  The motion was seconded by Commissioner 
Herman and approved. 
 
No hearings were held.  The Board meet to discuss the legislative requests to be introduced 
at the upcoming Garrett County legislative meetings.  The Board will request an amendment 
to expand the Sunday hours were permitted by referendum vote.  A housekeeping 
amendment to repeal the Sunday Sales Option fees will be requested.  This is a result of 
the new 7-day license fee structure that took place on October 1, 2016.  A housekeeping 
amendment will be requested to repeal the Class D Sunday sales subsections that reference 
the building, seating and commercial kitchen requirements.  This amendment is a result of 
the legislative change that repealed the meal requirement on July 1, 2015.  In addition, 
corrective bill amendments to the new Alcoholic Beverages Article will be submitted to the 
Legislative Services Office.  The Garrett County Commissioner’s legislative meeting will be 
December 5, 2016 at 4:15 PM in the Public Meeting Room.  Senator Edwards and Delegate 
Beitzel’s legislative meeting will be December 6, 2016 at 6:30 PM at Garrett College.  A 
Sunday Sales Referendum vote took place on November 8, 2016.  The majority of districts 
and precincts of a district received favorable votes.  As soon as the votes are official, the 
information will be made posted on the website.  Terry Breault contacted the office about 
applying for a license to be used at the Oakland Golf Course.  Eastern Garrett VFD 
conducted a fundraiser event on November 19, 2016.  Pizza Hut’s local resident licensee 
change took place on November 21, 2016.  Joseph Clemons replaced Bryan Edwards.  
Canoe On The Run upgraded their Class B B&W On-Sale license to a 7-day license on 
November 17, 2016.  Pawn Run received a letter of violation from the Health Department in 
reference to bacteria in the water. 
 
There being no further business to discuss, Chairperson Moe made a motion to adjourn the 
meeting.  Commissioner Herman seconded the motion. 
 
The next regular meeting of the Board of License Commissioners is scheduled for Thursday, 
January 5, 2017. 
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